 
MCCGJA DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, March 6, 2023
1:30 p.m.

· The meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m.  In attendance:  Directors Jack Nixon, Ron Arlas, Tom Borden, Janeko Bower, Deborah Haase, Kevin Hagerty, Penny Moreci, Larry Bauer, Sally Pennypacker, Pat Shepherd, Spencer Sias and Jim Bridgeman.   

· Minutes of the meeting of February 7, 2023 were approved.  

· Kevin presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The association’s balance as of 2/28/23 is $8,270.73.

· Outreach Committee report submitted by Ron and Spencer:  There are seventy (70) applicants to date.  Ads are continuing and when presentations are complete, there will have been a minimum of twelve (12) given throughout the County.  The League of Women Voters has expressed an interest.  An “Outreach Course for the Grand Jury” is currently being reviewed (a 30-60 day process) at the College of Marin.  Pat continues to work on diversity and has met with a Marin City pastor as well as Omar at Canal Alliance (“thinking about it”) and Dominican University.

· Selection Committee report submitted by Tom:   He has met with the Judge as to the Selection process.  To date it looks like interviews will require 7 days (for 20 applicants per day) using 6 rooms.  We should be able to handle up to 84 applicants.  The Judge may not be able to attend/observe/evaluation wrap-up at all times activities will take place.  Dates for the activities/interviews are May 2, 4, 9, 11, 16, 18 and 23 (from approximately 12:30 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.).  Help will be needed recruiting and training new interviewers.  Rich will continue as the activity Facilitator and Penny as Scribe.  Lastly, Tom needs to groom a successor.

· It was Moved, Seconded and Passed that two “hoppers” should be used for the drawing (at the judge’s discretion), one for men and one for women hopefuls.   

· It was Moved, Seconded and Passed that the minimum hours applicants will be told to expect to serve will be fifteen, lowered from twenty.

· Website - Janeko:  She is looking into changing the Website host.  In the future, activity notices will include a space to enroll and pay fees.

· Social Committee – Sally:  The annual June meeting at McInnis will be on the 21st at Noon.  Jack will search for a speaker.  A date for the July reception is pending. 







· Kevin exited at 2:45 p.m. and Sally at 3:05 p.m.

· Pat offered that there is $24,000 in the County’s diversity budget that perhaps may be used to pay $50 per day, increased from $20/day.  She will follow-up.  Thus, discussion of the use of economic incentives to promote applications was tabled to a future meeting. 
   
· Next meeting:	April 3, 2023
1:30 p.m.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
PENNY MORECI
 

